Local Commercial Study

Zoning By-Law Amendment Proposal

File No.: D02-02-14-0026

Comments from the Civic Hospital Neighbourhood Association (CHNA)

(The Civic Hospital Neighbourhood Association (CHNA) submitted its initial comments on this Zoning Study on January 29, 2014.)


As the configuration of the Civic Hospital neighbourhood leaves little room for shops and services, there are only two commercial properties in the Civic Hospital Neighbourhood identified in the January 5th proposal - a former commercial property at the corner of Beech and Breezehill (234 Breezehill) and DiRienzo’s on the corner of Champagne and Beech Street (57 Champagne). CHNA supports these locations being zoned for “small scale commercial uses”.


However, both of these properties are in the eastern side of the Civic Hospital neighbourhood.  While Gladstone Avenue has some local shops that are adjacent to residents in the north of the neighbourhood, the community would benefit if future development on Carling Avenue provided residents of the south-central and south-western areas of the neighbourhood with small commercial stores to which they could easily walk. 

The new Zoning for arterial main streets such as Carling Avenue has been designed to encourage more urban main street environments like those seen on Bank and Wellington West and CHNA envisions great potential for small shops and services along the north side of Carling Avenue. Carling Avenue originally housed small businesses such as hairdressers and gas stations that serviced the nearby community. 


Many CHNA residents walk, bike and bus to school and work and they would support more local-oriented shops and services in their neighbourhood. As the city moves ahead with intensification, it should demand that developers include retail space at the ground (sidewalk) level of both residential and commercial buildings for small local retail enterprises that better link with the neighbourhood rather than cater to the drive-by traffic.  Locally based businesses would offer an efficient, environmentally friendly means of getting both goods and services, and would enhance the community life of Civic Hospital residents. 
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